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May 29, 2019 
 
Brian Waters 
MuckRock News 
411A Highland Ave. 
Somerville, MA 02144 
72759-47918135@requests.muckrock.com  
 
 
Re: Partially Granted and partially Denied FOIA request that was received on May 7, 

2019 for Giglio-Brady list of police officers 
 
 
Dear Mr. Waters: 
 
 
The above FOIA request has been received and reviewed. 
 
You requested: 
 
“I hereby request any lists or databases regarding the credibility of police officers. 
Such lists are common in many jurisdictions, and go by names such as ‘Giglio lists,’ 
‘Brady lists,’ ‘bad cop lists,’ ‘police credibility lists,’ or ‘do not call lists.’ Please provide 
the list in entirety, which should include, at a minimum, the name of each officer on the 
list, and information about why the officer is on the list.” 
 
“Furthermore, I am requesting any other records that refer to or discuss said lists, 
such as policies regarding when or how officers are added to the lists, when and how 
officers are removed, and how the lists are used.” 
 
 
Your request is partially granted and partially denied. We have attached the 
Giglio-Brady list. 
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However, your request is denied as to any other records relating to the Gigli0-Brady list. 
We only maintain a list as provided. No other records exist. 
 
 
Notice of Remedies 

 
With regard to that portion of your request that has been denied, you have the right to 
do either of the following: 
 

(1) Submit a written appeal to the County Executive, which specifically states 
the word “appeal” and states the reason or reasons the denial should be 
reversed. Submit your appeal to: Wayne County Corporation Counsel, 500 
Griswold, Suite 3127, Detroit, MI 48226, Attn: FOIA APPEAL. 

 
OR 

 
(2) Commence an action in the circuit court to compel disclosure.  Should you 

prevail, you will be entitled to have reasonable attorneys’ fees, costs and 
disbursements assessed against the County by the court.  If you or the 
County prevails in part, the court may, in its discretion, award you all or an 
appropriate portion of reasonable attorneys’ fees, costs, and 
disbursements.  If the court determines that the County has been arbitrary 
and capricious in its denial, you will also be entitled to punitive damages 
in the amount of $1,000.00.  

 
 
 
Sincerely,       

 
 
Mahmoud M. Awad 
Wayne County Prosecutor's Office 
Assistant Prosecuting Attorney  
Office: 313-224-2530 
 
 
cc:  FOIA Coordinator 
	
	


